
 

Ambassador Minutes – 1st May 2018  
Attendance Year 3 and Year 5 
 
 
DW asked Ambassadors if they could remember the country they decided to have as a 
themed day in May? Ambassadors quickly remembered China and were informed that Mr 
Terry would be visiting their meeting today to discuss their ideas for the menu. 
 
Arian (Yr5) Asked for traditional Chinese music to be played in the hall so it give the feel 
that children are in China. DW said we could easily do that through the computer. 
 
Mansi (Yr5) Asked for decorations to be placed in the hall, to add to the Chinese feeling. 
 
Ambassadors agreed that they could help make the decorations. 
 
Jamie ( Yr 3) Said that Ambassadors could make lanterns which could be hung. He even 
suggested chopsticks! 
 
Mr Terry said that he has some chopsticks that could be used in the hall if Ambassadors feel 
they would add to the day? Ambassadors said they would really like chopsticks. 
 
Eshan ( Yr3) Asked for a sign that tells children they are in China! 
 
Anish ( Yr3) Said that it would be great to have a dragon! 
 
Shivani ( Yr3) Said she was happy to make decorations to make the hall look nice and 
bright. 
 
Prisha (Yr 3) Asked if we could Chinese flags to go on the tables-Ambassadors all thought 
this was a good idea. 
 
Mr Terry shared the menu and children made some alterations. Children said they wanted 
the noodles in a sauce and that they are soft noodles. Children would like coconut in the 
custard as well. The final menu decided is: 
 

• Soft noodles with tofu (a curd bean) in a bean sauce (rather like black bean sauce) 

• Stir fried vegetables with rice 

• Lychees and bananas in delicious coconut custard 

Jayden (Yr5) Asked if children could taste a bit of everything so they can compare flavours- 
Mr Terry agreed. Jamie (Yr3) also said he likes the idea of trying a bit of everything as he 
likes to try new things. 
 



DW asked the Ambassadors how parents should be informed of the menu and pupils said by 
Parentmail. Ambassadors and Mr Terry worked on their message to parents which was sent 
today. 
 
 
 


